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Grace to you, and peace - 

 

I pray God’s richest blessings upon us all, and an awareness of how we are all one in 

the image of God that resides within us. 

 

Sometimes, I think that turning over the apple cart may be the best thing that could 

have happened.   

 

A lot of bad habits and behaviors have been buried in those apples, and they have 

started to corrupt the whole cart.  Some of this is reflected in the very real cry for 

recognition and “mattering” that are visible on TVs everywhere.  Some of it is smaller 

and much more personal, as we strive to find a place where we can stand and not have 

to experience condemnation.  We must cut through the urgent to see the important to 

determine how to respond in love. 

 

A good example is Covid and the lockdowns.  Many feel that we have no choice but to 

lockdown to protect ourselves and especially the most vulnerable among us.  The 

WHO, however, has recently started to lobby against such blanket lockdowns in the 

west because those very lockdowns are having catastrophic effects upon poorer nations 

who depend so heavily upon the consumption of the wealthy economies to continue to 

provide food for their children. 

 

So whose needs are worthy of being counted (matter, in other words)?  God has given 

all of humanity his image to bear.  God cares about the effects of our decisions upon all 

of his children.  Even those of Nineveh, who Jonah understands to be the enemies of 

God’s chosen people, “who do not know their right hand from their left hand”, as we 

learn in Jonah 4:11. 

 

We are all doing our best to understand and act on our understandings, yet all too often 

we are accused of acting unlovingly and in ignorance, of doing wickedness even when 

an intention to cause harm isn’t in our hearts.  How can one live and act at all in a world 

like this? 

 

What and who matter is the question.   

 

• What (and whose) suffering matters?   

• What (and whose) needs matter?   

• What (and whose) efforts toward meeting those needs and addressing that 

suffering are worthy of recognition and emulation? 

 

mailto:beth@huntsumc.org
http://www.huntschurchpreschool.com/
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When we figure these out, maybe we can start to pick up the apples that have been 

spilled. 

 

I pray that we start to figure it out, because not having a common vision is literally 

killing us.  The Bible expresses it this way: “where there is no vision, the people 

perish.”  Proverbs 29:18a, KJV.  Other translations render this passage in interestingly 

different ways: 

 

"When people do not accept divine guidance, they run wild."  New Living Bible 

“Where there is no revelation, people cast off restraint” NIV 

“A nation without God's guidance is a nation without order.” Good News 

“Where there is no prophecy, the people cast off restraint” NRSV 

“If people can't see what God is doing, they stumble all over themselves” The Message 

“When prophecy faileth, the people shall be destroyed” Wycliffe 

 

We live in a time when we are losing grip on God’s guidance.  We are without order, 

casting off restraint, and stumbling all over ourselves.  This is as true in my own life as 

it is in our collective lives as I look around us. 

 

It is time for us to go backward, and to seek divine guidance once again.  That is the 

only path forward in a time such as this.  God, guide us once again, and give us eyes to 

see, hearts to care, and the will to follow the guidance you give. 

 

Godspeed – Pastor Travis 
 

 



 

 

Hospital & Home 
    Coordinator 

   for November: 
 

      Nell Kirby 
 
 

 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

1 
All Saints Sunday 

 

Daylight Savings 

Time Ends 

Communion 

 

10:00 am 

Traditional Worship 

Service 

10:10 am               

Sunday School 

6:30 pm Sr. High 

2 

 
10:00 am 

Zoom 

Unshakeable 

Hope Study 

 

7:00 pm 

Trustees 

Meeting 

3 4 

 

 
7:00 pm 

SPPRC 

 Meeting 

5 

 

 
7:30 pm 

Music 

Enrichment      

with Patrick 

6 
 

 

 

7 
 

8        
 

 

10:00 am 

Praise Service 

10:00 am  

Sunday School  

 

Sr. High 

TBD 

9 
 

10:00 am 

Zoom 

Unshakeable 

Hope Study 

 

 

10 

 

 

11 
Veterans Day 

 

12:00 Noon 

Casseroles Due     

in Agape House 

freezer 
 

 

7:00 pm 

Finance 

Committee 

Meeting 

12 
 

 

 
7:30 pm 

Music 

Enrichment      

with Patrick 
 

 

 

13   
 

 

14 
 

 

15   
        

10:00 am  

Traditional  

Worship Service 

10:00 am  

Sunday School 
 
 

Sr. High 

TBD  

16   
    

 
10:00 am 

Zoom 

Unshakeable 

Hope Study 

 

17   
 

 

 

18   
 

 

7:00 Church 

Council  

Meeting 

 

19  
 

 

7:30 pm 

Music 

Enrichment      

with Patrick 
 

 

20 

 
 

 

 

 

21 

 
9:00 am 

Project Morning 

 

22      
 

10:00 am  

Praise Service 

10:00 am  

Sunday School 
 

 Sr. High 

TBD 

23 
 

10:00 am 

Zoom 

Unshakeable 

Hope Study 

 

24 
 

 

25 

 
 
 

 

26 

Thanksgiving 

Day 

 
7:30 pm 

Music 

Enrichment      

with Patrick 

27 

 
 

Office Closed 

28 
 

 

29     
 

10:00 am  

Traditional               

Worship Service 

10:00 am  

Sunday School 

 

Sr. High 

TBD 

  

30 

 
10:00 am 

Zoom 

Unshakeable 

Hope Study 
 

     



 

 

                                    TOURNAMENT 

 

The newly named EMORY L. BROWN (III) MEMORIAL GOLF TOURNAMENT               
teed off in the countryside of Hampstead, Maryland on October 3, 2020 at 1:00 p.m.      
For many years of dedication from Emory Brown, who chaired the golf tournament,                
we now have a proper name for our tournament. – We received a special blessing that 

afternoon as our palates savored some culinary treats that were made by Emory’s wife, 
Pat Brown.  Thank you, Pat, for your delicious cookies!  Everyone loved them! 

There were some gift certificates awarded to the golfers who excelled for the day.                        

 

The low net score for the day included Emory’s son: David Brown,                                             
and two of Emory’s grandsons: Jack Felt and Colson Felt.                                                     

Rounding out this foursome was Emory’s son-in-law: Wade Felt. 
 

The award for the low gross score continued to be a family affair.                            
The winners were The Ehrlich Family:  Rick, Cara, Alex, and Daniel. 

 
Closest to the pin on a par three over water:  John Cole 

 
Ladies Long Drive:  Ann Stewart who has supported our tournament in past years. 

 

Men’s Long Drive:  Alan “Buzz” Day who has supported our tournament in past years 
                                   and is a friend of Bruce Douglas. 

 
Special thanks to those who sponsored “Tee Markers” with a total of 27 tee markers 

displayed on the golf course.  This far exceeded any number from past years                              

and this had a lot to do with people remembering Emory Brown. 



 

 

We had the privilege of having our “Hunt’s Photographer,” Howard Lin,                     
taking pictures of the activities. 

 
There was a new record for money raised from the tournament                                        

as $5,000.00 was exceeded for the first time.  This was helped greatly 
with a contribution from Carroll’s-Gill’s Permanent Endowment Fund. 

 

The first Saturday in October 2021 should be reserved for the                                                
19th Annual Hunt’s Golf Tournament. 

 

                       Jerry Cooper and Keith McMillan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

                    

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
              

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 

LET’S KEEP THIS MOMENTUM GOING! 

Giving in September was impressive – we budgeted offering of $12,219, but you decided to give $19,006.  

That is amazing – thank you!  For the year, offering is now slightly above what was budgeted ($235,503 vs 

$232,505).  This development, combined with extremely tight expense management, means we are in a 

much better financial position than we expected to be after nine months of the year (see the table below). 

Here is our performance through the end of September: 

 2020 Actual  
through September 

2020 Year-To-Date 
Budget 

 
Difference 

 
2020 Budget 

Income $293,625 $295,464 -  $1,839 $386,662 

Expense $283,813 $316,579 $32,766 $418,445 

Difference $9,812 -  $21,115 $30,927 -  $31,783 

 

Thank you for your faithful support during these very challenging times.  Many churches have struggled 

financially these past several months, but due to your actions, Hunt’s has not been one of them.  As we 

approach the end of the year, please continue your support so we can end as strong as possible as we 

know next year will also be a challenge financially.  Although we budgeted to have a shortfall this year, we 

are optimistic we might end closer to breakeven. 

I would remind you that the Finance Committee, primarily through Rick Ehrlich’s efforts, has expanded the 

ways to give electronically as a result of the pandemic.  We added the GivePlus app 

(https://www.vancopayments.com/egiving/church-app) to our Vanco electronic platform, and now we also 

offer the option to give via credit card and text-to-give.  Information on these two methods can be found 

on the church’s website (www.huntsumc.org).  We encourage you to check them out and choose the 

method that works best for you.  Of course, we also welcome checks mailed to the church office – 

whatever works for you. 

What makes the results above even more impressive is that giving for Missions is also up.  With so many 

people in our community hurting, it is nice to see that Hunt’s is reaching out to help.  Please continue to lift 

up our community during the upcoming holiday season.  If you ever have questions about our finances, 

please do not hesitate to contact me at tedochs@msn.com. 

 

Yours in Christ, 

 

Ted Ochs 
Finance Committee Chair 

 

 

https://www.vancopayments.com/egiving/church-app
http://www.huntsumc.org/
mailto:tedochs@msn.com


 

 

Moment in Time…1970 

 

Question: What do Hunt’s member Barbara Green and Phineas Hunt have in common? 
 

Answer: They owned and lived in the same house. Phineas in 1772, Barbara in 1970.   
 

Today this house, the core of which is thought to 
have been built in the1750s, remains a private 

residence. Though modernized and enlarged over 
the years, its original 270-year-old section is intact. 

The home is located off of West Joppa Road just a 
short distance from Hunt’s Church. The Hunt 
family cemetery, to which the Church maintains a 

right-of-way, is located on the property. From 
1773-1790, Phineas Hunt hosted a Methodist class 
at his home, explaining the historical references to 

the home as “The Meeting House”. 
 

Prior to purchasing the “Phineas Hunt Home”, Barbara and her husband Jim, and their 
four children lived in the Roland Park area of Baltimore City  In a recent interview, 
Barbara said by the time her youngest child was born she was eager to move to more 

open spaces. She went on to explain that she and her husband had started playing 
bridge with a couple who lived next door to this historic Baltimore County property. She 
remembers every time they drove past, she’d say, “I’d like to live it that house someday.” 

And as luck would have it, in 1970 it came up for sale. 
 

The home and neighborhood turned out to be everything Barbara had hoped it would be. 
The roomy house, spacious grounds, swimming pool, and welcoming neighbors made it 
a wonderful place to raise a family. Barbara said some of her most memorable times 

were spent in this lovely old home. She and her husband lived here until it was time to 
downsize as their children were growing up and going off to school. At that point they 

moved to a townhome off of Old Court Road, and then later to the condominium in 
Timonium, where Barbara currently resides. 
 

In addition to finding her dream home in 1970, Barbara and her family began a longtime 
relationship with nearby Hunt’s Church.  A friend had made Barbara aware of Hunt’s 
even before her family moved into the area, and after giving it a try and finding it a great 

fit, the Church became an integral part of their lives.  
 

Though Hunt’s today is fortunate to have many long-term members, Barbara is the only 
one who can say she has lived in the home of the congregation’s progenitor or been the 
custodian of the Hunt family graveyard. Barbara said it was always interesting to tell 

people about the Hunt’s connection, the cemetery on their property, and how the right-
of-way to it was a part of their property deed. Also she said many, especially her own 

children, were always interested in the small door adjacent to the sitting room fireplace 
that was said to have been for the moving in and out of coffins during funerals in years 
past.  

 



 

 
Historic Note: The Hunt’s home stands on a part of a colonial era land tract called “Beall’s Discovery”. This 
tract sold for 600 pounds of tobacco to Thomas Crossing in 1703. By 1730 the land transferred to Walter 
Smith, and then on to his son Walter Smith Jr. In his will dated 1770, Walter Smith Jr. left “Beall’s 
Discovery” along with two other area land tracts to his half-brothers, Job, Phineas, and Samuel Hunt. (Their 
mother, Elizabeth Chew, was married first to Walter Smith Sr. who died in 1743; second to Job Hunt who 
died in 1753; and third to James Bond, marrying circa 1772. Approaching her 3rd marriage, Elizabeth 
transferred her own part of “Beall’s Discovery” and other inherited holdings to her three sons.) 
 

                                    (Information shared by Cheryl Eisenhauer) 
 
 

 

 

 
 

OPPORTUNITIES TO GET INVOLVED IN MISSIONS 
THIS FALL AND WINTER 

 
The Missions Committee hopes that everyone is safe and healthy during this crazy time.  

As you will read, there are a lot of things going on.  You will find many ways that you can 

support the missions of the church.   We want to thank everyone that has donated 

financially or physically.  Each month we will highlight the mission leaders from one of our 

projects. 

  We would like to give a shout out to our ACTC team.  The McMillan Family, especially Liz, 

Dan and Joe who are going every Thursday, Pat Barkdoll who goes every Tuesday and 

Beth Barnes who has worked at ACTC for years.  Thank you! 

 

IF YOU MISSED THE CHANCE TO SUPPORT OUR MISSIONARIES, NAN AND MIGUEL, 
WE ARE STILL COLLECTING DONATIONS TO HELP THEM CONTINUE THEIR 

IMPORTANT WORK IN THIS DIFFICULT TIME. 
 

WE ARE STARTING UP THE CASSEROLE MISSION AGAIN.                                                      

 
IN NOVEMBER, HUNT’S SUPPPORTS THE ASSISTANCE CENTER OF TOWSON 

CHURCHES WITH THEIR THANKSGIVING BASKETS.  THIS YEAR HAS BEEN SO HARD 

ON SO MANY FAMILLIES, SO I AM SURE THE NEED IS EVEN GREATER.   
 

PLEASE REMEMBER YOUR ADVENT ENVELOPE THAT SUPPORTS HUNT’S WORK 
WITH BALTIMORE COUNTY CHRISTIAN WORKCAMP AND CAMP HOPE. 

 

THIS YEAR WE ARE GOING TO CONTINUE THE SHOEBOX MISSION, WITH THE              
HEAD START PROGRAM AT OUR LADY OF FATIMA, THAT WE HAVE BEEN 

SUPPORTING FOR YEARS.  THIS YEAR WE ARE DOING IT A LITTLE DIFFERENT.  
 

 WE ARE LOOKING TO SUPPLY A TOY AND A HAT & GLOVE SET.   

 
 



 

 

ALSO, WE ARE ASKING THE CONGREGATION FOR $5 GIFT CARDS TO THE 
DOLLAR TREE.  CAN YOU IMAGINE HOW EXCITED THE CHILDREN WILL BE TO GO 

SHOPPING WITH THEIR OWN CARD?  WE NEED 200 GIFT CARDS, SO PLEASE HELP 
BY BUYING CARDS OR SENDING A CHECK TO HUNT’S SO THAT I CAN PURCHSE 

THEM. 
 

Please bring or mail your gift cards and/or checks to:                                                                  
Hunt’s Memorial UMC; 1912 Old Court Road; Towson, MD 21204      

                                                                                                                                            
 

                                                             Lynn Henss 
 
CASSEROLE MISSION  

• Thanks to our amazing volunteers and some creative thinking, the Casserole 
Ministry is back on!  The upright freezer has been temporarily moved to the               
Agapé House’s Conference Room, so that it is now available for casserole 
collection.  

• Please deliver your casseroles to the Agapé House during the hours                                     
of 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. Monday through Friday before noon on November 11, 2020 
(Please call Beth at 410-339-7770 prior to coming to the Agapé House. – Thank you.) 
 

                                                                                  Samantha Moritz 
 
MONDAWMIN MISSION  

• This summer, we supported The Baer School using a grant from Carroll’s-Gill’s 
Permanent Endowment Fund.  This was $13,000 to assist their teachers with 

classroom supplies, engage students, and assist families that desperately needed 
basic supplies such as diapers, food, and hygiene items.  These are families trying 
their best to get by with severely disabled children in what was an incredibly 

difficult situation before Covid hit. 

• We also assisted a young man and his family with some gift cards and also 
counseling him concerning college courses.  We got him off to his sophomore year 
at the University of Charleston in West Virginia. 

• Working to assist the Izzy Craig Scholarship Fund and our scholarship committee, 
we were able to identify five worthy candidates, and to award scholarships totaling 

$4,000.  These candidates were required to write an essay and are now in their fall 
semester at five different colleges. 

• Some funds were also donated to the Frederick Douglas High School to upgrade             
a concession stand and press box at the school’s football field in West Baltimore. 

• Harriett Schwarzkopf donated a couple bicycles, and we provided helmets to two 
very appreciative 8 & 9-year-old girls in West Baltimore. 

• Going forward, I think the best thing we can do is to identify needy families really 
hit hard by Covid, continue to work with the Baer School, and to bring forward 
needs as they appear.  There is never a shortage of need in the City. 
 

   Jim Foster 
 



 

 

FOOD FOR THOUGHT 

• Hunt’s will be providing weekly food “backpacks” for five families at Ridge Ruxton, 
starting October 23.  (Details to be determined) 

                                                                                     Marcia Conlin & Robin Bosley 

 
BALTIMORE COUNTY CHRISTIAN WORKCAMP (BCCW) 
Our first planning meeting for our 2021 BCCW was held via Zoom in September.  We do 
not know what it will look like.  Will it be like our normal BCCWs or will it need to be a 
modified one, like we had in 2020 due to the pandemic, or something even different?    

We probably will not know until next June.  Regardless, we are planning to have our 
38th annual BCCW; it is scheduled from Sunday July 18-Friday July 23.  Mark your 

calendars! 

                                                                                                Steve Lippy 

 
PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 

• The Prayer Ministry has not been able to meet for many months due to the Corona 
virus pandemic but continues to fulfill its mission of supplying prayer shawls and 
cross squares to those who are facing some of life's difficulties. Our bin of shawls 

continues to be well stocked thanks to our generous knitters and crocheters.  
 

• As an example of the work of the Prayer Shawl Ministry,  one of our church 
members currently is facing a serious surgery and we were able to supply her with 
a shawl to have at home and a square for her husband to keep with him as a 

reminder of God's faithfulness.  
 

• If you would like to join in or if you have any questions about contributing or 
receiving from this ministry, please contact Ellie Lott or Nancy Kennedy.  

Beth is also available to help with information during office hours.  
 

                                                                                Nancy Kennedy 
 
 

ACTC THANKSGIVING BAGS 
• It’s time again this year to help families in our community with donations of food 

for Thanksgiving.  Last year ACTC distributed bags of food to almost 2,500 
families, including more than 100 bags from Hunt’s. They hope to serve even more 

of our neighbors this year. 
 

• Given reduced attendance at Sunday Services and risks associated with                  
COVID-19, you may prefer to give a monetary donation to ACTC this year.                      
A donation of $25 will cover the cost of a bag of food.  Please designate 

“Thanksgiving Bags” on your check or your electronic gift sent to Hunt’s by 11/9.  
ACTC will use these donations to purchase bulk foods and prepare the 
Thanksgiving bags they will distribute. 

 



 

 

• If you would like to provide bags of food rather than (or in addition to) a monetary 
donation, there are a couple options: 

- you can bring bags to Hunt’s on Sunday 11/15 between 9:30am and 11am and 
drop them off in the designated area outside (regardless of whether you have 

signed up to attend worship) 

- you can make an appointment with the McMillans (dmcm6366@aol.com or 
410-916-0892) to pick up your bags for delivery to ACTC 

 

• Below is a list of the of the items that should be included in each bag if you want 
to shop for yourself (some families prefer this as a hands-on service opportunity).                                                                                    

 
Please include ONLY the following items in each basket: 

(All additional items should be in separate bags and marked “MISCELLANEOUS”) 
 

1 can sweet potatoes/yams (23-29 oz can) 

2 cans meat/main dish (example: beef stew or chili-15-24 oz cans) 

1 large can fruit (20-30 oz can) 

4 cans vegetables (example: green beans, peas or corn-15 oz cans) 

1 cranberry sauce 

2 pkg. macaroni & cheese 

1 box instant mashed potatoes (13.3 or 13.75 oz.)  

1 cake or brownie mix 

1 bag or box of stuffing mix  

1 lb. bag or box of rice (28 oz.) 
 

**PLEASE DO NOT PUT MONEY OR GIFT CARDS IN BAGS. 

 
TIPS FOR PACKING: 

1. Pack large cans on bottom & lighter items on top. 
2. If possible, use a Reusable Grocery Bag /OR 

a double brown grocery bag inserted in double plastic bag. 

3. Mark bags as COMPLETE or INCOMPLETE (list what is missing). 
 

                                                  OR 

 
 

You will have the opportunity to purchase pre-packed Thanksgiving Baskets from several 
supermarkets in the area for a reasonable price.  This year we have 4 grocery stores 

participating in the ACTC Thanksgiving Drive. All bags will be packed in advance at each of 
the stores listed and can be picked up at the Customer Service counter for (See Below).  

This also includes a re-usable bag.  If you are picking up multiple bags, please call in 
advance. 

                               
Giant Supermarket Timonium (across from the Fairgrounds) 
2145 York Road   
Timonium, MD  21093 

410 308-3868  
Amy Stainbrook, Manager                                                           $20 - $24 

mailto:dmcm6366@aol.com


 

 

Giant Supermarket Baltimore (across from the Drumcastle Center) 
6340 York RD 

Baltimore, MD  21212 
410-377-2673  

Dan Gregory, Manager                                                                $20 - $24 
 
Giant Supermarket Towson (near Loch Raven & Taylor Avenues) 

8100 Loch Raven Boulevard 
Towson, MD  21286 
410-828-0006 

Rick Hemmig, Manager                                                               $20 - $24 
 

ShopRite  
37 Aylesbury, Rd., Timonium, MD  21093 
410-308-8700  

Dave Loayza, Manager                                                                $20 - $24 

 

                                                                                                              Dave McMillan 
From Sabina Smith: 

 

The highest merit award you can earn in Girl Scouts is the Gold award. For my Gold Award project, 
I’m creating a meditation labyrinth for Hunt’s Memorial United Methodist Church. The labyrinth 
can be used by everyone who wants to keep themselves grounded and spiritually connected. We 
could all use some of that right now!  
 

The project will be completed this summer (2021). If you would like to sponsor me in my efforts 
through monetary donation, that would be greatly appreciated. (Ways to donate: Venmo, Zelle, 
Cashapp, and Paypal. My username, “sabinasmith,” is the same for all payment methods) 
Additionally, you may mail a check to Beth Woody, Hunt’s Administrative Assistant                                
(Payable to Hunt’s Memorial UMC; 1912 Old Court Road; Towson, MD 21204) with                            
“Meditation Labyrinth” on the memo line.  
 

Thank you! 
 

Stay safe, 

Sabina Smith 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.google.com/search?q=giant+towson+phone+number&rlz=1C1CHBF_enUS727US727&oq=giant+towson+phone+number&aqs=chrome..69i57.6350j0j7&sourceid=chrome&ie=UTF-8


 

 

 
 

     
 
 

 

  As I sit here and write this, I’m at such peace with the wonderful sound of                                                   
children talking and laughing and the warm breeze coming in the window. 
 

  We have truly been blessed with beautiful weather so far this year.                                      
We have been blessed with healthy children, staff and parents, and                                              

we have been blessed with the ability to open our doors to families                                                      
so their children can feel a bit of normalcy as they make new friends                                    

and learn new letters and concepts.  
 
 

  We are looking forward to our Halloween activities.  COVID has put                     
the brakes on many activities we usually do, but we will still have fun!                          
Students and staff will be dressed in Halloween costumes, pumpkins                             

will be carved and decorated by each child and goody bags and treats                                        
will be provided by our wonderful Parent Volunteer Group. 
 

 

 We are happy to announce that we will be providing Kindergarten for                 
the 2020-2021 school year!  Many more details to come! 

 
 

 We have started to receive registrations for next year.  It always surprises                         

me when we are just getting into the swing of things and it is already time                       
to think about enrolling for next year.  If you know anyone looking for a      
preschool, please send them our way.  Church members get a 20% discount                 

off of tuition and grandparents, who are church members at Hunt’s, receive                     
a 10% discount for their grandchildren. 

 
I would like to thank Patrick Weikle for providing outdoor Music class                             

for our children.  They have been engaged in learning about different                 

instruments, sounds, what a conductor does, and so much more. 
   
Have a                        

Thank you for your continued support                                  
of the preschool. 

Kelley Unger 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                   Austin Marie Mason & Maizi Carter Mason 

 
                                Parents:  Carter & Shelley Mason 

 
 
 
 



 

 

Philippians 4:4-7 (NIV) 

 
4 Rejoice in the Lord always. I will say it again: Rejoice! 5 Let your gentleness be evident to all. The Lord is near. 
6 Do not be anxious about anything, but in every situation, by prayer and petition, with thanksgiving, present 

your requests to God. 7 And the peace of God, which transcends all understanding, will guard your hearts and 

your minds in Christ Jesus. 
 

All of you are familiar with the lovely, high-quality face masks that Mary 

Fredlund continues to make and give away (for free) to everyone. (Many 
in our church family own them, as do doctors, nurses, other medical staff, 

patients, mail carriers, cashiers, family members, friends, etc.) 
 

Members of Hunt’s Prayer Team became familiar with 

Mary’s name when she was added to Hunt’s prayer list.                                            

(Mary and I became “Prayer Pals” because of her request for prayers.)                    

She continues to deal with her own health concerns while spending 

countless hours securing beautiful 100% cotton quilting material, cutting 

out the face mask pattern, sewing, pressing, and bagging them.                                               

Plus, she includes a lovely card with each mask. 

 

Soon after Mary was included on the prayer list, she asked if she could be a member of 

Hunt’s Prayer Team.  When I would email a prayer request to the Prayer Team, Mary would 

send me a copy of the prayer that she had prayed for that person.  I would verbally repeat 

the prayer, and write back to Mary, “Amen.”  (She later began sharing these prayers with all 

of the members of the Hunt’s Prayer Team.)  

 

In my opinion, God has truly blessed Mary with the gift of “prayer language.”  Her prayers 

are right-on-point.  They are so personal, individualized, and heart-felt.  I have repeatedly 
told Mary that her prayers are the best that I have ever heard                                                             

and that she needed to compile them into a book. 
 

Guess what??????? ---- She did!!!!!!! 

 

 Just as Mary receives no financial gain from the distribution of 

the face masks, she will receive no financial gain from the sale of 

her books. 

 

More information concerning how you may purchase                                                             

Mary Fredlund’s book: The hunt for Prayer                                    

will be forthcoming. 
 

 
 

 

Beth Woody 



 

 

Hunt’s Memorial United Methodist Church 
Proposed 2021 Lay Leadership effective if elected on January 1, 2021 

 
to be approved by Church Conference, October 24, 2020 
Underlined = new or “renewed” in this position this year 

 
CHURCH COUNCIL  
Nancy Kennedy & Cara Ehrlich (Co-Chairs), Pegg Melfa (Lay Leader), Donna Sibley (Lay Member), Dori Ewell 
(Secretary), Travis Knoll (Pastor), James Foster (SPPRC), Ted Ochs (Finance), Linda Keatts (Treasurer),                 
Lone Azola (Financial Secretary), (selected by the Trustees) (Trustees), Robert Sparks(Carroll’s-Gill’s 
Permanent Endowment Fund), (selected in November by the Sr. High group (Youth Rep), Barbara 
Anastasion (Worship), Becky Pauliny (Membership), Linda Flavin (Hospitality & Home), Pat Brown 
(Christian Life & Care), Lynn Henss (Missions), Merle Bayne (Reconciling Ministry), Patrick Weikle (Choir 
Director), Rusty Erdman & Trish Funderburk (Preschool), TBD (Education), Kelly Huebeck (Youth), Barbara 
Green (at-Large), Brian Schwartzkopf (at-Large) 
 
ADMINISTRATIVE COMMITTEES  
 
TRUSTEES: (TBD – self-elected) (Chair), (TBD – self-elected) (Vice-Chair), Annie Smith (Secretary) 
David Young, Sandra Rutan, Chris Carpenter (2021), 
Annie Smith, Cathy Junkin, Joe Howard (2022),  
Kelly Heubeck, Anne Lewis Smith, Rich Goodale (2023) 
 
FINANCE: Ted Ochs (Chair), Dave Junkin, Ellie Lott, Joe Stigall, Lone Azola (Financial Secretary), Linda Keatts 
(Treasurer), Ex Officio: Lay Member/Lay Leader, Council Chairperson, Trustee Rep 
 
STAFF/PARISH RELATIONS: James Foster (Chair),  
Hope Pollard, Tammy Band, Merrilee Peske (2021), 
James Foster (Chair), Roger Wittenbach, Cara Ehrlich (2022), 
Greg Permisson, Barbara Cox, Bennett Erdman (2023) 
Ex Officio: Lay Leader and Lay Member  
 
COMMITTEE ON LAY LEADERSHIP DEVELOPMENT: Pastor Travis (Chair),   
Rusty Erdman, Mary Ellen Lippy, Patrick Starleper (2021),  
Sandy Lazuick, Wendy Keller, Bill Band (2022),  
Howard Lin, Becky Pauliny, Lynn Henss (2023)  
Ex Officio: Lay Leader and Lay Member 
 
HUNT’S CHURCH PRESCHOOL: Rusty Erdman, Trish Funderburk (Co-Chairs), Dave Junkin (Treasurer), 
Nancy Kennedy, Susan Meyers, Rusty Erdman (2021), 
Beth Smith, Jackie Stigall, Trish Funderburk (2022),  
Bill Band, Sandy Lazuick, Monica Starleper (2023) 
Ex Officio: Lay Leader and Lay Member 
 
 
 



 

 

CARROLL’S-GILL’S PERMANENT ENDOWMENT FUND COMMITTEE: Robert Sparks (Chair), Wilma Lippy 
(Secretary, 2023), P.J. Boyle* (2023) Rusty Erdman* (2023), Julia Wilhelm (2021), Diane Paulson (2021),                   
Bob Sibley* (2021), Robert Sparks (2022), Beth Barnes*(2022)    
* indicates not a previous member of Carroll’s-Gill’s. 
 
CARROLL’S CEMETERY COMMITTEE: Wilma Lippy (Chair/Treasurer), Barbara Anastasion (secretary),                    
Tom Bosley, Bruce Lippy  
 
RECONCILING MINISTRY:  Merle Bayne (Chair), Pegg Melfa (Secretary), Jim Foster, Lynn Henss, Donna 
Sibley, Beth Smith  
 
VIDEO REVIEW COMMITTEE: 
Cathy Junkin (Trustees Rep, Nancy Kennedy (Church Council Co-Chair), Cara Ehrlich (Church Council               
Co-Chair), Jim Foster (SPPRC Chair) 
 
 
NURTURE  
 
MEMBERSHIP:  Becky Pauliny (Membership Secretary), Beth Woody (Admin Ast), Linda Flavin (Hospital & 
Home), Pat Brown (Christian Life & Care), Lynn Henss (Funhunters), Robert Sparks (Men’s Fellowship), 
Linda Flavin & Cynthia Sparks (Women’s Fellowship), Harriett Schwartzkopf (Wedding and Funeral 
Coordinator) 
 
EDUCATION: Lisa McMillan (Chair), Katie Permison (Assistant Chair), Dave McMillan (Superintendent),   
 ________ (VBS), (Mid High) Richard Goodale, Ted Ochs, 
(Senior High) Kelly Heubeck, Meredith (Miller) Kimtis, Bennett Erdman, Andrew Stanfield  
 
MEMORIAL COMMITTEE: Ann Bayne (Chair), Cheryl Eisenhauer, Ellie Lott, David Mergerian, Tammy Band 
 
WORSHIP: Barbara Anastasion (Chair), Dave McMillan (Acolyte Leader),                                                                     
Dave & Lisa McMillan (Education/Nursery Representatives), Cynthia Sparks & Nancy Powers (Altar),     
Cynthia Sparks (Communion Steward), JoAnn Burke (Drama), Mary Ellen Lippy (Lay Reader Coordinator), 
Ann Bayne (Prayer Chain Coordinator), Robert Sparks (Usher Coordinator),                                                             
Harriett Schwartzkopf (Wedding Coordinator), Patrick Weikle (Choir Director),                                                          
Jim Holford (Praise Band Leader), Cheryl Warren (Pianist),                                                                                        
Children’s Message Presenters: Pastor Travis, Pegg Melfa, Kathy Davis, Matt Bayne, Rich Goodale, 
Children’s Message Substitute: Dave McMillan  
 
OUTREACH  
 
MISSIONS: Lynn Henss (Chair), Robert Sparks (Missions Scribe), Dave & Lisa McMillan (ACTC),                   
Jerry Cooper and Keith McMillan (Mulligans for Missions), Kelly Heubeck (Camp Hope),                                                
Steve Lippy (BCCW), Nancy Kennedy and Ellie Lott (Prayer Shawl Ministry),                                                           
Samantha Moritz (Casserole Mission), Robin Bosley (Food for Thought)                                                                                 
and all members and friends of Hunt’s Memorial UMC… 

 



 

 

MINISTERS OF PUBLIC INFORMATION:  
Merle Bayne (Soundboard Tech), Tom Flavin (Alternate Soundboard Tech/videographer), David McMillan, 
Jr. (Joppa Road Sign changer), Pegg Melfa (Point Sign), Tom Parrish and Thom Edwards (Face Book),             
Tom Parrish (Web Site Master),  
 
 
Food Managers (for the Kitchen) –  Kelly Heubeck (cert: 10/17/18 – 10/17/21)  
      Ken Parrish (cert: 10/17/18 – 10/17/21)  
Custodian – Jan-Pro of MD, DC 
 
 

 

Rolling off with our thanks:   

Trustees: John Pollard, Lisa Lipman, Glenn Keatts  

Finance: Bob Sibley, Carol Anders, Rick Ehrlich (Financial Secretary) 

SPPRC: Harriett Schwarzkopf, Andy Anders, Lone Azola  

Lay Leadership: Walter Henss, Susan Meyers, Lisa McMillan 

Missions:  Pat Barkdoll (ACTC) 

Evangelism: Merle Bayne, Margie Anne Bonnett, Beth Smith, Tom Parrish, Ken Parrish, David McMillan Jr. 

Howard Lin, Beth Smith, Kelly Huebeck 

Preschool: Pegg Melfa, Pat Starleper, Kathy Davis  

Carroll’s Gill’s: Sue Turner 

Missions: Marcia Conlin 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 



 

 

2020 Christmas Eve Altar 
 

                                           (Deadline for orders is Sunday, November 22nd) 
 

 
 

 
Red Traditional Poinsettias:  Number of Plants _______ @ $12.00 each = $____________ 

 
                                                                                                                   TOTAL = ________________ 

 
In honor of __________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
         __________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
In memory of ________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
                         ________________________________________________________________________________       
 
 
In thanksgiving for ___________________________________________________________________________ 

 
                                     ___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
By___________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 
 
In lieu of a Poinsettia plant, please make my contribution to the Mission Fund:  $_________________ 

 
In honor of __________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
         __________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
In memory of ________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
                         ________________________________________________________________________________       

 
In thanksgiving for___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
                                   ____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
By___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Please mail to the church office. 

 

(1912 Old Court Road – Towson, MD 21204) 
 



 

 

MARK YOUR 
 

INDIVIDUAL AND MISSION CALENDARS 
 

FOR THE 38th ANNUAL 
 

BALTIMORE COUNTY CHRISTIAN WORKCAMP 
 

JULY 18 - 23, 2021 
 
We are hoping to conduct a full version of the Workcamp as has been done from the beginning 
(except in 2020).  However, we will also be prepared to hold it in a modified version, as was done 
in 2020, if health precautions again require that we do so.  
 
The 37th Workcamp was conducted this past July, in a limited and greatly modified format due to 
the COVID-19 pandemic.  Work was performed only on outside projects, following prescribed 
health and safety precautions.  To avoid large gatherings, no meetings were held (other than 
virtually) or meals served, or silent auction conducted.  
 
Despite the restrictions, a hearty group of about 40 volunteers were able to assist eight families in 
Baltimore County.  As often is the case, it was one of the hottest weeks of the summer.  And it was 
surprisingly difficult to obtain treated lumber for some of our projects due to shortages resulting 
from pandemic related staffing problems at the mills.  
 
As always, several volunteers attempted to work one day a week on smaller projects during the 
rest of the year.  Starting in February, their efforts were greatly restricted due to the pandemic.  
Yet, they still were able to perform work at nine additional homes.  
 
Thus, the Workcamp completed projects at 17 homes between August 2019, and the end of July 
2020.  
 
For more information and to stay abreast of our 2021 Workcamp plans, please check our website 
(in January 2021) bcchristianworkcamp.org, or email us at bcchristianworkcamp@comcast.net.  
 

                                                                                (Copied:  BCCW email message) 
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Hunt’s Memorial United Methodist Church 
1912 Old Court Road 
Towson, MD 21204 
 

       Address Service Requested 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“Daylight Savings Time” ends at 2:00 a.m. 
              on Sunday, November 1st. 

  


